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““TTHHAANNKK  YYOOUU  FFOORR  EEVVEERRYYTTHHIINNGG——SSUUPPPPOORRTT,,  LLOOVVEE,,  UUNNIITTYY  
AANNDD  PPRRAAYYEERRSS  TTHHAATT  YYOOUU  GGIIVVEE  TTOO  GGOODD  OONN  OOUURR  BBEEHHAALLFF..  WWEE  

AARREE  EENNRRIICCHHEEDD  SSPPIIRRIITTUUAALLLLYY  IINN  YYOOUURR  LLOOVVEE..  TTHHAANNKK  YYOOUU    
FFOORR  BBLLEESSSSIINNGGSS  TTHHAATT  YYOOUU  SSHHAARREE  WWIITTHH  UUSS..  MMAAYY  GGOODD  

SSTTRREENNGGTTHHEENN  YYOOUU  IINN  EEVVEERRYYTTHHIINNGG  AANNDD  MMAAYY  HHIISS    
SSTTRROONNGG  HHAANNDD  BBEE  WWIITTHH  YYOOUU  IINN  EEVVEERRYYTTHHIINNGG  YYOOUU  DDOO..””  

The month of March has passed in a blur as numerous opportunities 
appeared—we shipped 3 containers into Ukraine to help the Lord’s Church 
assist those orphaned, widowed, displaced and impoverished by Russia’s 
invasion and occupation of the eastern regions of Donetsk, Lugansk, and 
Crimea. Russia continues to send its troops into Ukraine and consequent 
chaos follows.  

In spite of the horrors of Russian evils our brethren are doing well. In the 
midst of war they are continuing to stand firm for God’s Truth and do the 
Lord’s work. Read their reports below and thank God for the dedication and 
commitment of His children. Also be thankful to those who are assisting in 
the efforts to send relief and spread the gospel. 

There is a good report from brother Denis about the preacher training 
school (Bear Valley Biblical Institute of Ukraine). The school has not ceased 
operations during the war. They moved from Gorlovka to Ternopil and did 
not miss a moment of instruction for those studying! 

In one of the side bars is a very encouraging but brief email from Yuri in 
Zaporozhye. You will also be encouraged with the side bar report from 
Kramatorsk where a container was successfully delivered. This is very good 
as that city is in the Donetsk Region and we were apprehensive about its 
safety. But the Lord blessed us with a very safe passage under the watchful 
eyes of Ukraine’s security! 

Read the below reports and rejoice in the great good that the Lord is 
accomplishing in the midst of the great evil that the Satan is fomenting!  

I will be leaving for Ukraine soon and will be visiting with Christians and 
following up on the distribution of containers. 

—John L. Kachelman, Jr. 

MMIIKKEE  LLAAWWSSOONN’’SS  OOBBSSEERRVVAATTIIOONNSS  OONN  HHIISS  RREECCEENNTT  TTRRIIPP  
TTOO  UUKKRRAAIINNEE  

Greetings from Ukraine. We are now in Sumy Ukraine after spending the 
previous week in Ivano-Frankivsk. Our main purpose in going to Ivano-
Frankivsk was to do preparatory work for a summer camp… one patterned 

WWee  tthhaannkk  GGoodd  ffoorr  aaddddiinngg  
ssaavveedd  ssoouullss  ttoo  HHiiss  cchhuurrcchh..  

OOuurr  SSuunnddaayy  aatttteennddaannccee  nnooww  iitt  
5500  aadduullttss  aanndd  2200  cchhiillddrreenn..  WWee  

hhaavvee  aallrreeaaddyy  oouuttggrroowwnn  oouurr  
mmeeeettiinngg  ppllaaccee..  
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TTHHEE  CCOONNTTAAIINNEERR  
SSHHIIPPPPEEDD  TTOO  

KKRRAAMMAATTOORRSSKK    
HHAASS  AARRRRIIVVEEDD!!  

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

HHii  oouurr  ddeeaarr  ffrriieenndd  JJoohhnn!!  
HHeerree  wwiitthh  aa  ggrreeaatt  

pplleeaassuurree  wwee  iinnffoorrmm  yyoouu  
tthhaatt  wwee  hhaavvee  ggoott  tthhee  

KKrraammaattoorrsskk  ccoonnttaaiinneerr..  
WWee  wweerree  iinnffoorrmmeedd  aabboouutt  

iitt  bbyy  tthhee  ooffffiicciiaallss..  WWee  
aallssoo  eexxpprreessss  yyoouu  oouurr  

ggrraattiittuuddee  ffoorr  yyoouurr  hheellpp  
aanndd  aassssiissttaannccee  iinn  ggeettttiinngg  
tthhiiss  ccoonnttaaiinneerr..  YYoouurr  hheellpp  
iiss  aa  ggrreeaatt  ccoonnttrriibbuuttiioonn  iinn  

ssoollvviinngg  ssoo  nnuummeerroouuss  
pprroobblleemmss  ooff  tthhee  

UUkkrraaiinniiaann  ppeeooppllee..    
TThhaannkk  yyoouu  oonnccee  mmoorree  

aanndd  bbeesstt  rreeggaarrddss..    
VVaalleerryy  KKaarrppeennkkoo  

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 
 

after our camp in the Eastern Ukraine city of Dzerzhinsk.  I offer my sincere 
thanks to the Church in Ivano-Frankivsk and in particular Olya Kushnerova 
for her persistent efforts in finding a school willing to partner with us in our 
efforts—School #1. Thanks to John Kachelman who introduced me to this 
congregation in October 2014 while I accompanied him on one of his many 
follow-up missions to ascertain the distribution effectiveness of the many 
containers of relief his organization has shipped to Ukraine. 

It is always good to be with the saints as it was great to see everyone 
again and in many ways I wished that I had not left in October because of 
the warm reception Susan and I received. The Church continues to grow 
and was at near capacity on Sunday morning as it reaches out to the 
community—I wish I could recall the names of two soon to be children of 
God when they are baptized.  In October, Volodya and Galina were baptized 
and it was good to see them each time the doors were open for Bible study. 
An especially bright spot for Susan and me was to hear Vitalik Kushnerov 
preach his first sermon on Sunday.  We first met Vitalik about five years ago 
during a Bible camp where he and Olya were translators. Even before that 
God was working in their lives to bring them to this point in their life. John 
Durham and Gary Jerkins arrived while we were there. John ‘practiced’ the 
prep work of the book of Luke he will be delivering at BVBI to illustrate 
Jesus’ triumphal entrance as recorded in the gospel of Luke during three of 
the Bible studies we were able to attend. 

Camp is scheduled for 1 June thru 5 June 2015.  We still need volunteers 
if you are interested in coming to this beautiful city and being a part of this 
vibrant congregation. 

In His Service, Mike 

IIVVAANN  SSKKOOLLEEBBAA  RREEPPOORRTTSS  FFRROOMM  IIVVAANNOO--FFRRAANNKKIIVVSSKK!!  
Greetings dear brothers and sisters! 
We thank God for another month that we have lived through. March was a 

month of hope to us as all of us hoped the war would be over but it seems 
that the Lord is still angry with our nation. We pray to the Almighty for mercy 
so that we would be able to live in peace and preach the Gospel. 

Thank you, dear brothers, for opportunities to hear the Gospel through 
your missionaries that make us a part of God’s family. God gives us 
assurance and inner peace despite all fears that people have in this country. 
Now, many people are open to God more than ever. All pray for peace, 
some attend our Bible classes. Those who either used to be indifferent to 
God or would hold up Orthodox principles have now started studying the 
Bible. Five such young men/women have decided to be baptized. We have 
a separate Bible class for them on Monday and Friday. 

 Sunday worship services from 11.00 a.m. to 1.00 p.m. 
 Wednesday Bible class is from 6:00 to 7:00 p.m. 
 Average attendance is 25 to 30. 

We continue helping refugees from the East. Four of them started 
attending Bible classes regularly.  

Stas and Anya are going to get married as they want to have a legitimate 
marriage and to live in accordance with biblical principles. They used to 
have a “common-law marriage.” Stas and Anya attend our Bible classes and 
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FFRROOMM  ZZAAPPOORROOZZHHYYEE  
  
  

WWee  tthhaannkk  GGoodd  ffoorr  
aaddddiinngg  ssaavveedd  ssoouullss    

ttoo  HHiiss  cchhuurrcchh..    

OOuurr  SSuunnddaayy  
aatttteennddaannccee  nnooww  iiss    
5500  aadduullttss  aanndd  2200  
cchhiillddrreenn..  WWee  hhaavvee  

aallrreeaaddyy  oouuttggrroowwnn  oouurr  
mmeeeettiinngg  ppllaaccee..    

PPlleeaassee,,  pprraayy  ttoo  GGoodd  ttoo  
ttaakkee  ccaarree  ooff  tthhaatt  

ssiittuuaattiioonn  aanndd  ttoo  bblleessss  
uuss  wwiitthh  mmoorree  ffuunnddss  

bbeeccaauussee  tthhee  mmaajjoorriittyy  
ooff  ppeeooppllee  aarree  

ddiissppllaacceedd  aanndd  wwee  ddoo  
nnoott  ccoolllleecctt  eennoouugghh  

ttoo  ppaayy  rreenntt..    

TThhaannkk  yyoouu,,  JJoohhnn,,  ffoorr  
yyoouurr  hheellpp  ttoo  tthhee  

cchhuurrcchh..  
YYuurriiyy  ((ЮЮрриийй  ТТаарраанн))  

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

we can see God change their lives as they try to correct their lives and build 
up on Christian foundation. This young couple is going through serious trials 
of life. War changed all of their plans. And now living in the West of Ukraine 
they have to do things on their own and basically begin from the very 
beginning. Anya’s parents have made their minds to stay in Donetsk and 
now separatists do not let them leave. Anya’s father tripped a mine when he 
took his dog out for a walk. Mine exploded and killed the dog but its body 
saved Anya’s father’s life. Such events cause them to re-conceptualize their 
lives and plead with God for help.    

Pavel from Kryvy Rig came for worship assembly last Sunday. He comes 
for fellowship. We would like to have a campaign in Kryvy Rig in April using 
Pavel and Ivano-Frankivsk brothers. We would like to encourage Pavel in 
his ministry in Kryvy Rig as he is having hard time due to lack of experience. 
But he tries hard. 

Brother Vladimir (Ukrainian – Volodymyr) continues his ministry in Stary 
Lysets and preaches to this congregation from time to time. Sveta and I try 
to let young brothers gain experience, we encourage them, and all young 
brothers take part in church ministry. 

One of our brothers in Christ, Vitaly, is a student. He comes to Ivano-
Frankivsk on Sundays to be with his family. Last Sunday Vitaly had a 
sermon. Vitaly and Olga have 2 daughters. They are a very good young 
family. They are also IDP’s from Donetsk and have already adjusted to the 
West, which, thank God, has made them feel much better. They have even 
taken Olya’s mother from Donetsk to live with them. True, she is Orthodox 
and has not come to Church yet. 

We also have a young brother Dmitry. He teaches Bible classes for youth 
and plans to get education in the USA. He knows English very well. He is 
very gifted and we pray and ask the Lord to take care of his life and to give 
him opportunity to fulfill his potential and use his gifts to His glory. 

Brothers John Durham and Gary Jerkins from America came here on 
March 27. There is another group visiting as well – Michael, Susan and Bill. 
They are here to prepare for Christian summer camp in June.  It is very 
important for this church as it gives us opportunity to preach to the young 
generation. Brother John Durham teaches a series of Bible classes now. 

Thank you, dear brothers and sisters for your prayers and help, for being 
one family with us thanks to your missionary work.  

Thanks to brother John Kachelman and all who help him in this ministry 
and humanitarian aid. Thanks to all brothers and sisters because your help 
brought two more people to this Church, namely, Lena and Inna, and Inna 
brings her five-year old son Elijah with her. Inna came because she saw 
Church’s address on buckets that were given away on behalf of the Church, 
and that had been put together at Hillsboro. She attends Bible classes 
regularly now and has made up her mind to be baptized next Sunday. Your 
help has changed attitudes of many who call themselves Orthodox towards 
church of Christ. 

Thank you, dear brothers and sisters.  
With love, Ivan and Svetlana 
С люб. Иван и Светлана 

Thank you, dear brothers and sisters for your prayers and help, for being one family with us 
thanks to your missionary work. 
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TTHHEE  CCHHUURRCCHH  AATT  
WWOORRKK  

  

““TThhaannkkss  ttoo  aallll  bbrrootthheerrss  
aanndd  ssiisstteerrss  bbeeccaauussee  

yyoouurr  hheellpp  bbrroouugghhtt  ttwwoo  
mmoorree  ppeeooppllee  ttoo  tthhiiss  

CChhuurrcchh,,  nnaammeellyy,,  LLeennaa  
aanndd  IInnnnaa,,  aanndd  IInnnnaa  
bbrriinnggss  hheerr  ffiivvee--yyeeaarr  
oolldd  ssoonn  EElliijjaahh  wwiitthh  

hheerr..  IInnnnaa  ccaammee  
bbeeccaauussee  sshhee  ssaaww  

CChhuurrcchh’’ss  aaddddrreessss  oonn  
bbuucckkeettss  tthhaatt  wweerree  

ggiivveenn  aawwaayy  oonn  bbeehhaallff  
ooff  tthhee  CChhuurrcchh,,  aanndd  
tthhaatt  hhaadd  bbeeeenn  ppuutt  

ttooggeetthheerr  aatt  HHiillllssbboorroo..  
SShhee  aatttteennddss  BBiibbllee  

ccllaasssseess  rreegguullaarrllyy  nnooww  
aanndd  hhaass  mmaaddee  uupp  hheerr  
mmiinndd  ttoo  bbee  bbaappttiizzeedd  
nneexxtt  SSuunnddaayy..  YYoouurr  
hheellpp  hhaass  cchhaannggeedd  

aattttiittuuddeess  ooff  mmaannyy  wwhhoo  
ccaallll  tthheemmsseellvveess  

OOrrtthhooddooxx  ttoowwaarrddss  
cchhuurrcchh  ooff  CChhrriisstt..””  

 
 

 
 
 
 

  
  
 

 

 

VVOOLLOODDYYAA  SSEENNDDSS  NNEEWWSS  OOFF  HHIISS  WWOORRKK  FFOORR  TTHHEE  LLOORRDD!!  
  Greetings, brothers and sisters in Christ Jesus. I am glad to greet you 

from Ivano-Frankivsk. I am sending you greetings from my family and 
church in Ivano-Frankivsk. We always remember you and your love, and 
thank our Glorious God for it. We pray for you and ask God to bless you in 
your ministry and work. 

Another month has passed and we are even closer to meeting our 
Creator. These thoughts always inspire to work harder in His vineyard. As 
usual, I would like to share with you some news from the past month as well 
as plans for future. March was quite filled with activities and abundant in 
different events in our lives. 

Let us begin with main and essential, with things that, to my mind, are 
pleasing to the Lord – with preaching and teaching of His Word. My work in 
Stary Lisets has not undergone much change this month. I continue 
establishing personal contact with people. I am trying to become friends with 
the community so that people would accept me and trust what I preach. At 
the same time, I pray to God and ask Him to send those people my way that 
seek Him sincerely so that my preaching would bring forth fruit in His 
Kingdom. I have also realized that the majority of our population knows the 
Gospel and knows that Christ is the Savior. However, unfortunately, people 
do not know how to build up personal relationship with God. This is 
something they have to be taught. But to teach something to someone you 
have to either be his/her friend or have authority with him/her. That is why I 
am trying to gain such trust and make friends with people there. I visited the 
village out-patient hospital several times last month. I gave them some 
humanitarian aid and met a young guy there who worked as a driver. I keep 
in contact with those people and try to be helpful to their medical institution. I 
hope it will bring forth fruit. That is why I pray to God every day and ask Him 
to give me and show me sincere people who seek to know Him.  

We have some good news from Stas and Anya, displaced couple, who 
have left Donetsk and live in Stary Lysets now. They have decided to make 
their relationship legitimate and applied to be officially married. Government 
will register their marriage officially in April and they will become husband 
and wife. Having done that, they will have the right relationship and will not 
sin having wrong relations. We teach classes in Ivano-Frankivsk for those 
that would like to be baptized. Stas and Anya attend them regularly. We try 
to encourage them to make a covenant with God so that they would have 
personal relationship with Him.   

This is the way my work in Stary Lysets goes. As for the room that we 
were given there, I plan to resume some repairs there once it warms up a 
little more. It has been too cold to do anything. We need to plaster walls 
since the new door was put in, replace the floor, paint walls – these works 
require warm weather. And now I hope we will be able to go on with those 
repairs. That is why I welcome everybody who wants to encourage this work 
and to help financially if they can. 

Brothers John Durham and Gary Jerkins have come to visit us. Last 
Sunday after worship service, we had great fellowship that encouraged and 
inspired us so much. Brother John will be with us for only this week and will 
then go to Ternopil to teach at the Bear Valley Bible School. We plan to take 
him to Stary Lysets to see the room that we have and maybe visit with the 
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TTHHEE  SSIITTUUAATTIIOONN  
IINN  GGOORRLLOOVVKKAA  
DDeessppiittee  tthhee  ttrruuccee,,  tthhee  

lliiffee  ooff  ppeeooppllee  wwhhoo  ssttaayyeedd  
iinn  GGoorrlloovvkkaa  iiss  ggeettttiinngg  

mmoorree  ccoommpplliiccaatteedd..  TThheerree  
iiss  ssttiillll  aa  pprroobblleemm  wwiitthh  
ggeettttiinngg  tthhee  ppaasssseess,,  
wwiitthhoouutt  wwhhiicchh  iitt  iiss  

iimmppoossssiibbllee  ttoo  eenntteerr  oorr  
lleeaavvee  GGoorrlloovvkkaa..  BBeessiiddeess  

tthhaatt,,  tthhee  cchheecckkiinngg  ooff  
bbuusssseess  aanndd  ppaasssseennggeerrss  
aatt  tthhee  bblloocckk--ppoossttss  llaasstt  

aabboouutt  44--66  hhoouurrss..  TThhaatt  iiss  
tthhee  rreeaassoonn  wwhhyy  ttrraavveelliinngg  

ffrroomm  GGoorrlloovvkkaa  ttoo  tthhee  
cclloosseesstt  ttoowwnn  ttaakkeess  aatt  

lleeaasstt  ttwwoo  ddaayyss..  EEaacchh  ttrriipp  
mmaayy  pprreesseenntt  aa  sseerriioouuss  
ddaannggeerr  ttoo  ppeeooppllee’’ss  lliiffee..  
LLaasstt  wweeeekk  aa  bbuuss  wwiitthh  
ppeeooppllee  ffrroomm  GGoorrlloovvkkaa  

eexxppllooddeedd  oonn  aa  llaannddmmiinnee  
nneeaarr  AArrttyyoommoovvsskk..  AAllmmoosstt  

aallll  ppeeooppllee  wwhhoo  wweerree  iinn  
tthhaatt  bbuuss  wweerree    

sseerriioouussllyy  iinnjjuurreedd..  

BBeeccaauussee  ooff  tthhee  
iimmpplleemmeennttaattiioonn  ooff  tthhee  
ppaasssseess--ssyysstteemm,,  iitt  iiss  
ggeettttiinngg  ddiiffffiiccuulltt  ttoo  ggeett  

ffoooodd  iinnttoo  tthhee  ttoowwnn..  TThhee  
sshhooppss  aarree  hhaallff  eemmppttyy,,  
aanndd  tthhee  ffoooodd  tthhaatt  iiss  

aavvaaiillaabbllee  iiss  ssoolldd  ffoorr  tthhee  
ddoouubbllee  pprriiccee..  

OOuurr  CChhrriissttiiaannss  wwhhoo  
ssttaayyeedd  iinn  GGoorrlloovvkkaa  hhaavvee  

nnoott  rreecceeiivveedd  tthheeiirr  
ppeennssiioonnss  ffoorr  mmaannyy  

mmoonntthhss,,  aanndd  tthheeyy  aarree  
aalliivvee  oonnllyy  bbeeccaauussee  ooff  
yyoouurr  ffiinnaanncciiaall  hheellpp..  

 

administration and village polyclinic. Thus, he will be able to personally 
share all the news and plans with you. 

I would like to thank you for encouraging us through our brothers’ visits. It 
is very uplifting to us. John teaches the Story of Jesus now and specifically 
the last week of His life. Besides Sunday we assemble for classes three 
more times a week because group study of God’s Word is our main focus 
these days. Thank you for encouraging us through our brethren that come to 
visit us. 

I preached several Sundays for the Ivano-Frankivsk brethren this month. 
Brother Ivan granted me such opportunities to practice. It is in Ivano-
Frankivsk that we assemble now while the place in Stary Lysets is not all 
ready for conducting services and people there do not know us very well yet. 
Stat and Anya come to Ivano-Frankivsk from Stary Lysets and this way we 
assemble together and enjoy great fellowship and study the Word. 

Since I preached on Sunday, brother Ivan substituted for me on 
Wednesday and taught a class on the Acts of the Apostles. This is how we 
worked this month. We also teach classes for those that are thinking about 
being baptized and we are in the process of preparing a few to make 
covenant with God. I hope they will make up their minds and will be added 
to the Kingdom of God. 

Finally, I would like to share some personal news with you. First of all, I 
would like to let you know that I have started dating someone. Her name is 
Maria, like my Mom’s. She comes from Kalush, a small town 30 kilometers 
away from Ivano-Frankivsk and works at a library in Ivano-Frankivsk. We 
met four months ago but did not start dating until recently. She is Greek 
Catholic traditionally but she has questions as far as Bible goes. She 
attends Wednesday and Friday Bible classes and has started attending 
classes for those who think about being baptized. Her parents, thank God, 
do not mind her attending the Church. I ask God to show her the truth. And I 
also pray that God would show me whether this person is someone He has 
meant for me so that I would not make a hasty decision without Him. I would 
like to ask you to pray for it as well. This is very important to me because I 
really do not want to do anything that God does not want me to do. 

My father has come to Church once again for Sunday worship service this 
time. I am very glad to see this happen. And it is amazing, too, how things 
developed after he attended Church. Right after that he was on the booze 
but surprisingly he stopped in five days. Used to he would stay drinking for 
2-3 weeks but this time it lasted only five days and after that he stopped. He 
now spends more time with me and it is such a joy. I pray for him to be 
saved and ask for your help in this. Being honest, it is hard for me to preach 
the Gospel when my home is struck by alcoholism and disorder. But God is 
gracious and is taking that away from me, and my father does not have bad 
drinking sprees any more – great thanks to God for that! 

I have had another leg surgery this month. This time it was varicose vein 
removal. I am going through rehab period now and have to wear elastic 
compression stockings all the time. It wears me out more so I am not as 
active now as I would like to be. However, I am thankful to God that I am 
past the surgery and everything went well. The surgery was on my left leg 
as for the right one, it is undergoing a non-surgical treatment. If that 
treatment is a success I will not have to have anything else done to it but if 
not, then I will have to have a surgery to remove those veins on that leg as 
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UUNNLLOOAADDIINNGG  AA  
CCOONNTTAAIINNEERR  IINN  

IIVVAANNOO--FFRRAANNKKIIVVSSKK  
 

OOnn  DDeecceemmbbeerr  88,,  22001144  
KKaatthhyy  CCaaddddeenn  aanndd  hheerr  

ccrreeww  llooaaddeedd  aa  ccoonnttaaiinneerr  
iinn  CCoolluummbbuuss,,  MMSS..  TThhaatt  

ccoonnttaaiinneerr  hheelldd  666622  
ppiieecceess  ffoorr  aa  ttoottaall  wweeiigghhtt  

sshhiippppeedd  ooff  1188,,445500  
ppoouunnddss  vvaalluueedd  iinn  UUSSDD  aass  
$$113344,,886655..0000..  IItt  ccoosstt  uuss  

$$77,,117755..0000  ffoorr  
ttrraannssppoorrttaattiioonn..  TThhaatt  
ccoonnttaaiinneerr  aarrrriivveedd  iinn  

IIvvaannoo--FFrraannkkiivvsskk  MMaarrcchh  22  
aanndd  wwaass  cclleeaarreedd  ““oonn  tthhee  

wwhheeeellss””  bbyy  UUkkrraaiinnee  
CCuussttoommss..  TThhee  tteerrmm  

““cclleeaarreedd  oonn  tthhee  wwhheeeellss””  
iiss  mmoosstt  ssiiggnniiffiiccaanntt  aass  iitt  

sshhoowwss  IIvvaann  aanndd  tthhee  
bbrreetthhrreenn  wweerree  aabbllee  ttoo  

wwoorrkk  wwiitthh  llooccaall  
aauutthhoorriittiieess  aanndd  ggeett  

eevveerryytthhiinngg  ddoonnee  ssoo  tthhaatt  
ddiissttrriibbuuttiioonn  ccoouulldd  bbeeggiinn  

aass  ssoooonn  aass  tthhee  
ccoommmmooddiittiieess  wweerree  

uunnllooaaddeedd..  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

well. I hope that God will take care of everything. And at this time, I would 
like to thank you for the humanitarian aid and support that you send through 
brother John Kachelman. Medical supplies that we receive help us gain 
support on the part of doctors. We can turn for help to all of them whom we 
give humanitarian aid, and they are always willing to be helpful in return. 
That is why I am thankful to you and God. It helped a lot with my surgery as 
well. I praise God for the work that you do. 

Thank you for everything – support, love, unity and prayers that you give 
to God on our behalf. We are enriched spiritually in your love. Thank you for 
blessings that you share with us. May God strengthen you in everything and 
may His strong hand be with you in everything you do.  

With love, your brother Volodya (Didukh) 
З любов’ю, ваш брат Володя (Дідух) 

PPAAVVAALL  SSEENNDDSS  NNEEWWSS  AABBOOUUTT  CCOONNDDIITTIIOONNSS  IINN    
KKRRYYVVYY  RRIIGG!!  

I greet you with great love, my dear brothers and sisters! I always mention 
you in my prayers to the Lord and ask Him to always bless you for your help 
to us and to all churches of Christ in Ukraine. It is thanks to your help, both 
financial and humanitarian, that churches of Christ can develop in Ukraine. 
When we distribute humanitarian aid those receiving it see the love and 
understanding, with which Christians treat them, and they make their minds 
to come and hear the word of God. 

You know the situation this country is facing, you know that people are 
frightened and have many needs, especially spiritual. The same is true for 
Kryvy Rig. Many people went to war in order to defend their families, and 
many of them have been killed. Thus, the majority of the population is 
depressed gravely and needs spiritual support but they still hold onto the 
Orthodoxy, which is pushed on them from the very childhood. They grow up 
in it and it’s hard to change people’s beliefs in the adult age. We are a small 
group of people that continues studying the Holy Scripture and praising our 
Lord. I am thankful to the Lord because He continues opening the hearts of 
my family (my mother and sister) and I can see their understanding of the 
Scripture change with their study. We also continue getting together with the 
children to study Bible stories and play games whenever there is an 
opportunity. 

I came to Ivano-Frankivsk at the end of this month again to be uplifted 
spiritually and gain some more experience necessary for the growth of the 
Kryvy Rig congregation. Our brothers and sisters from America came to 
Ivano-Frankivsk. I have enjoyed being around them and gaining knowledge 
from them as well. I especially enjoy classes that John Durham teaches. He 
had his birthday recently and we were happy to greet him on that special 
occasion. Thank you for supporting people like John. Thanks to you we can 
communicate not only by email but face to face as well.  

We plan to conduct a three-day campaign in April with the help of brethren 
from the Ivano-Frankivsk Church. We will give away humanitarian aid and 
talk to people about God. I would like to ask you to pray with us about the 
upcoming campaign and ask God to bless our efforts. Please, also, pray for 
my family, for the growth of the Church in Kryvy Rig and all throughout 
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FFRROOMM  SSUUMMYY……  

IItt’’ss  nnoott  oonnllyy  rreelliiggiioouuss  
hhoolliiddaayyss  tthhaatt  bbrriinngg  ppeeooppllee  ttoo  
CChhuurrcchh  tthhee  wwaarr  hhaass  hhaadd  aa  
ssiimmiillaarr  iimmppaacctt  oonn  cchhuurrcchh  

aatttteennddaannccee  aanndd  pprraayyeerr..    AAtt  
tthhee  ssmmaallll  ccoonnggrreeggaattiioonn  
wwhheerree  wwee  aatttteennddeedd  tthhiiss  

mmoorrnniinngg  tthhee  sseerrmmoonnss……  yyeess,,  
tthhrreeee  ooff  tthheemm  llaassttiinngg  iinn  ttoottaall  

ffoorr  aabboouutt  ttwwoo  hhoouurrss  wwiitthh  
eeaacchh  tteelllliinngg  ooff  JJeessuuss’’  
ttrriiuummpphhaall  eennttrryy  iinnttoo  

JJeerruussaalleemm..    AAss  aallwwaayyss  iitt  iiss  aa  
bblleessssiinngg  ttoo  bbee  wwiitthh  tthhee  
ssaaiinnttss  hheerree  hhoowweevveerr    
ssmmaallll  tthheeiirr  nnuummbbeerr..  

SSoommee  CChhuurrcchh  mmeemmbbeerrss  
rreecceeiivveedd  ffoooodd  bbaasskkeettss    

tthhiiss  mmoorrnniinngg……  
TThhee  wweeaatthheerr  rreemmaaiinnss  ccoolldd  

hheerree..    SSnnooww  ffeellll  oonn  uuss  aass  wwee  
wwaallkkeedd  bbaacckk  ffrroomm  cchhuurrcchh  
tthhiiss  mmoorrnniinngg……  llooookkss  lliikkee  

mmoorree  ooff  tthhee  ssaammee  ‘‘ttiillll  
mmiiddwweeeekk......  

YYeesstteerrddaayy,,  wwee  ggoott  ttoo  
ssppeenndd  ttiimmee  wwiitthh  RRiittaa  aanndd  

‘‘lliittttllee’’  SSaasshhaa..    SSaasshhaa  hhaass  aa  
mmiilldd  ffoorrmm  ooff  cceerreebbrraall  

ppaallssyy..    HHiiss  mmootthheerr  bbrriinnggss  
hhiimm  ttoo  SSuummyy  oofftteenn  ffoorr  

pphhyyssiiccaall  ttrreeaattmmeenntt..    II  llaasstt  
ssaaww  tthheemm  oonn  OOccttoobbeerr  aanndd  iitt  

iiss  aappppaarreenntt  tthhaatt  SSaasshhaa  iiss  
mmaakkiinngg  pprrooggrreessss  wwiitthh  hhiiss  
mmoottoorr  sskkiillllss..    SSaasshhaa  iiss  aa  
hhaappppyy  llaadd……  hhee  eennjjooyyeedd  

ttaakkiinngg  ‘‘sseellffiieess..’’  

((MMiikkee  LLaawwssoonn))  
  
  
  
  
  

Ukraine, for those people that made their minds to accept Christ in their 
hearts and obey Lord’s commands with faith (and we know that Satan is 
alert and creates obstacles all the time to hinder Church’s growth). However, 
I know that the Lord will never abandon His children and if someone makes 
his/her mind to follow the Lord, He will help that person. 

Please, pray for peace in this country, for this absurd war to stop.  Our 
congregation prays for the Lord to bless you in all you do and to strengthen 
your health and your spiritual growth. 

I always pray for all of you, thank you for your help and love, for your 
support. I wish you good health, God’s love and blessings.  

With love, your brother Pavel 
с любовь ваш брат Павел 

AANNDDRREEWW  ZZHHUURRAAVVLLYYOOVV  FFRROOMM  SSKKVVYYRRAA  SSEENNDDSS  NNEEWWSS  OOFF  
HHIISS  WWOORRKK  FFOORR  TTHHEE  LLOORRDD!!  

Hello dear brothers! 
Here came the first month of spring. Despite all prognoses, it was quite 

calm. Ukrainian army and DNR forces keep their positions. Not one side is 
advancing. 

1. Situation in Gorlovka 
Despite the truce, the life of people who stayed in Gorlovka is getting more 

complicated. There is still a problem with getting the passes, without which it 
is impossible to enter or leave Gorlovka. Besides that, the checking of 
busses and passengers at the block-posts last about 4-6 hours. That is the 
reason why traveling from Gorlovka to the closest town takes at least two 
days. Each trip may present a serious danger to people’s life. Last week a 
bus with people from Gorlovka exploded on a landmine near Artyomovsk. 
Almost all people who were in that bus were seriously injured. 

Because of the implementation of the passes-system, it is getting difficult 
to get food into the town. The shops are half empty, and the food that is 
available is sold for the double price. 

Our Christians who stayed in Gorlovka have not received their pensions 
for many months, and they are alive only because of your financial help. 
Unfortunately, they are running out of money, and they are in a desperate 
need again. I call them every day, trying to comfort and encourage them, 
using God’s word. We are waiting and praying for this terrible time to be 
over, so that we could meet again and worship God together. 

The building of the Church and BVBIU is still under control of DNR forces. 
Recently my wife Veronika found in the Internet a picture of Gorlovka made 
from UAV. There is our building on that picture. We could see that there are 
lots of military machines around there. 

2. Work in Kiev region 
My family and I continue ministering at the church of Christ in Skvyra. This 

month I taught Revelation during the midweek Bible classes. On Sunday, 
when we stayed in Skvyra, I preached at the service. We developed very 
close relationships with local Christians. Due to the drastic weather 
changes, many members of the Church got sick. Veronika and I visited them 
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OOLLGGAA    
((MMIIKKEE’’SS  IINNTTEERRPPRREETTEERR)),,  

LLIITTTTLLEE  SSAASSHHAA,,  RRIITTAA  

TTHHEE  CCHHUURRCCHH  IINN  
IIVVAANNOO--FFRRAANNKKIIVVSSKK  

EENNJJOOYY  AA  MMEEAALL  
CCEELLEEBBRRAATTIINNGG    

JJOOHHNN  DDUURRHHAAMM’’SS  
BBIIRRTTHHDDAAYY!!  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

at homes and at the hospital. 
On Sundays, I preach and teach Bible classes at Shevchenkivska church 

of Christ in Kiev. We have finished a series of lectures on Leadership. I will 
start teaching Bible classes on John’s Epistles. As I have mentioned before, 
a member of that congregation, Yuriy Romanov moved to Ternopil with his 
family to study at BVBIU. They are on the Spring Break, and they have 
returned to Kiev. We are looking forward to him preaching on Sunday, using 
the knowledge he received at the Bible institute. 

One Sunday this month, we went to Bila Tserkva, where I preached at the 
church of Christ during the worship service. We met with Christian from 
Gorlovka there, and after the service we celebrated birthday of Alex and 
Alina Mitskutis’ daughter. She turned three that day. Besides they are 
expecting a new baby to be born in June. 

3. Institute 
I have already graded final tests and papers of first-year students on Minor 

Prophets. I still need to grade several sermon outlines that should be sent 
via email soon. However, it is obvious that the students have successfully 
worked through the material that I have taught them. Now I am getting ready 
to teach Revelation at BVBIU. 

I am grateful to all of you who support me financially, who cares and prays 
for us. God bless you, your families, your congregations and your country 
abundantly. 

In Christ, Andrew Zhuravlyov 

DDEENNNNIISS  SSOOPPEELLNNIIKK  RREEVVIIEEWWSS  TTHHEE  PPRREEAACCHHEERR  TTRRAAIINNIINNGG  
EEFFFFOORRTTSS  IINN  TTEERRNNOOPPIILL,,  UUKKRRAAIINNEE!!  

Hello dear brothers, families and churches.  
May our Lord Jesus Christ grant you peace. This word “peace” has 

become very precious for us. There still sounds of shooting in Eastern 
Ukraine, though it is obvious that they use heavy artillery not so often now. 
Nevertheless, this area is still dangerous to live in. For the last three months, 
there were more than sixty children killed in that area. We urge you to pray 
for Ukraine and for the future of God’s Church. 

Bear Valley Bible Institute in Ukraine 
In March we had brothers in Christ from the US, Johnny Mack Young and 

Garth Hilton. They had been teaching at the institute for two weeks. It was a 
wonderful time to visit with old friends and good teachers. These brothers 
visit Ukraine every year and share their experience with our students.  

Also we had a planned evangelizing campaign; students and their families 
participated in it. We were divided into several groups. One group of 
students went to spread the gospel to Dnipropetrovsk, the second group 
went to Chernivtsi, and the third group stayed in Ternopil. We used different 
methods to reach the hearts of people. In the city of Chernivtsi, our students 
and BVBIU secretary Oksana stood with the table and spread the Christian 
literature, inviting people to come to the Church. There was one baptism 
during the campaign there. In Ternopil, we had been inviting people to 
evening Bible classes, spreading Christian literature and posting 
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““FFoorr  tthhee  llaasstt  tthhrreeee  
mmoonntthhss,,  tthheerree  

wweerree  mmoorree  tthhaann  
ssiixxttyy  cchhiillddrreenn  

kkiilllleedd  iinn  tthhaatt  aarreeaa..  
WWee  uurrggee  yyoouu  ttoo  
pprraayy  ffoorr  UUkkrraaiinnee  

aanndd  ffoorr  tthhee    
ffuuttuurree  ooff    

GGoodd’’ss  CChhuurrcchh..””  
 
 
  

““LLaasstt  wweeeekk  aa  bbuuss  wwiitthh  
ppeeooppllee  ffrroomm  GGoorrlloovvkkaa  

eexxppllooddeedd  oonn  aa  llaannddmmiinnee  
nneeaarr  AArrttyyoommoovvsskk..  

AAllmmoosstt  aallll  ppeeooppllee  wwhhoo  
wweerree  iinn  tthhaatt  bbuuss  wweerree  

sseerriioouussllyy  iinnjjuurreedd..””  
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

announcements for three days. Unfortunately, there were no new visitors 
during the time of the campaign. I think though that any work for God will not 
be fruitless. It might be that we were sowing God’s seeds in some people’s 
hearts. 

This week is the Spring Break, when students have to finish their written 
assignments, and starting April 6, the classes will resume.  

We continue looking for better place for the institute. It is not easy. Due to 
the military actions in Gorlovka, terrorists took our building there, and we 
had to move to the territory of Western Ukraine, though many of our 
teachers stayed in Eastern Ukraine. This school year we had many classes 
taught via Skype. We are looking for such place that would be a good and 
convenient location for both teachers and students, being close to main 
roads and an airport. That is why I visited Bila Tserkva at the end of March 
and discussed the possibility of cooperation with the local congregation, 
considering moving to their facility. I ask you to pray for the future of the 
institute.  

Institute Church of Christ  
For the last three weeks we have been blessed with visits of guests not 

only from the US but also from different parts of our country. We had 
services when attendance would be 28 people. Maybe some would consider 
this number insignificant, but believe me, for a war-torn Ukraine, suffering 
through economical and political crisis, this number sounds very inspiring. 

Now we are working in different spheres trying to attract more people to 
God and to His church. My wife and other ladies from the church organized 
a workshop for kids and their parents at the beginning of March. Such 
classes are quite successful, and we had 12 new visitors at our building. 
Johnny Mack Young gave a brief introduction, telling about the church and 
its purpose. We have also continued the program of teaching English via 
Bible. Right now mostly our students attend these classes, but we hope that 
soon we’ll have new people.  

We continue meeting during the week at Christian homes and 
encouraging one another. In April, we plan to have a one-day youth 
conference and invite Christians from local congregations.  

Thank you for supporting the institute and my family. If you have any 
questions or suggestion, please write to me.  

Your brother and coworker, 
Dennis Sopelnik, Director BVBIU 
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